Trinity Presbyterian Church

Called Session Meeting (Online through Zoom)
March 17, 2020
We Assemble in God’s Name

Members Present: Stephanie Sorge, Moderator; Linda Bradley, Clerk of Session; Dane Byers; Ellie Cale; Chris Carlberg; Yogi Gillette; Mary Knapp; Judy LePera; Melodie Davis; Becca Lowrance; Frances Sale; Abby Streibig; Carolyn Hinshaw, Youth Representative; and Jeff Carr, Interim Associate for Pastoral Care.
Guest:  DeAnne Chenoweth, providing technical support for the Zoom meeting.

Absent/Excused: Bill Wilson.  A quorum was present. Approved.
Purpose of the Meeting:  The purpose of the meeting was to consider and take actions required by the increasing concerns about the Coronavirus outbreak.

Call to Order:  Stephanie called the meeting to order with prayer at 1:30 pm.  She shared a reading from Bread for the Journey, by Henri Nouwen based on community as a place where poverty is known and accepted, leading to new life.  She discussed how to be community in the midst of social distancing.
Sharing Joys and Concerns:

1) Numerous prayer concerns and joys for members and friends of the Trinity congregation were shared, and Stephanie led a moment of prayer.

Approval of Docket:  Approved as distributed.
Current CDC and Virginia Guidelines and Recommendations:
1) We briefly reviewed the current CDC and Virginia guidelines for addressing the Coronavirus, including the size of any gatherings, social distancing recommendations, and the anticipated length of time for observing these guidelines.

Steps and Actions for Trinity to Take:

1) There was extensive discussion related to our response to in-person worship, other Trinity events, building use by outside groups, and the opening of the office.  Joe Hinshaw, DeAnne Chenoweth, and Yogi Gillette have put in many hours recently installing Comcast for upgraded internet service.  Some work remains to be done, but hopefully it will be ready for livestreaming a worship service using FaceBook Live or Zoom next Sunday.  Zoom would offer an audio option for some who might prefer that.  Joe and DeAnne will provide tech support for this. It was noted that viewers might need tech support to use this medium.  Linda, Frances, and Andy offered to provide any help needed by persons living at Sunnyside.  There was unanimous agreement to continue closing the building to any outside activities.  Yogi made, and Frances seconded, a motion that, in light of current state and federal guidelines, we offer online streaming options for worship and close the building for use by outside activities through March 31, with a reassessment of the situation at that time.  Approved.   
2) There was additional discussion about the feasibility of continuing office hours. Yogi made, and Ellie seconded, a motion to have Wonshé keep her regular office hours but to close the office to any visitors.  She would continue to answer the phone, respond to email, prepare materials (Sunday bulletin, Nous, etc.) as long as she feels well.  If needed, we would extend her sick leave.  Approved.
3) The custodians have spent extra time cleaning the church house after last Thursday’s funeral service.  It was agreed by consensus to provide them with an additional $50 for doing this, and also to continue paying them for their regular cleaning responsibilities.  Since they are paid hourly and will have fewer hours, Linda will check with the Finance Team on how to handle this.  One option would be to pay them based on their average number of hours over the last several months. 

4) Jeff reported that the Pastoral Care Team is considering splitting up names on the Church Directory list to make phone calls asking about prayer concerns, specific needs, and how Trinity could be a support over the next several months.  Frances, Becca, Judy, Melodie, Abby, and Ellie volunteered to help with these phone calls.  Jeff will also meet with Dane and Ellie for advice on making these calls.

5) Stephanie will prepare a letter to be sent to the congregation by snail mail and email.  

Next Meeting:  The regularly scheduled Session meeting for Sunday, March 22, will be rescheduled.  Stephanie will send out an email requesting elders’ availability for a regular stated meeting using Zoom during the week of March 23.
Adjournment:  The meeting was closed with prayer, including a reading from Circle of Grace by Jan Richardson, and adjourned at 2:55 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,
_____________________________
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Linda Bradley






Stephanie Sorge

Clerks of Session





Moderator
5

